
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the Vice President 
 

Greetings to all once again. V.P. Richard Madrigal here with our November Vice President’s message and 

report of our past club meeting.  We matched our September attendance of members and guests of 42.  Our 

social hour went well as all of us greeted and visited with each other.  We also greeted two new members, 

Vera Vaccaro and Jack Campbell.  It was reported that retired deputy Jerry Ballard had submitted his  

application for membership to the 711 Club. We will be looking forward to seeing him at our future meetings.    

 

Our president Earl Evans received an email from the Sheriff’s Academy Class 14-SBRA-1 thanking the 711 

Club for our support during their academy.  As directed in their E-Mail, I drove to the training academy and 

picked up a gift for the club.  The gift is a framed photo of their class along with signatures of each member.  

After the meeting I found a deck of standard playing cards that were made with each of their class member’s 

photo.  I’ll have them at the next meeting for viewing.  A nice thank you card signed by new Deputy Jessica 

Hauck was attached.   

 

I received a plague from the Sheriff’s Activities League honoring our support of their recent Golf Tournament 

Fundraiser.  Deputies A. Le & S. Friedrichs presented the plaque when we met for lunch on Oct 6th. 

 

Board & Sunshine member Pat O’Neal shared the news of Marvin “Barney” Barnett’s passing. (“Barney the 

Baker” of  RCCC). 

 

We greeted two of our members wishing them a Happy Birthday: Robert G. Smith & Darrin Hashisaka. 

 

Prior to a break for lunch I called for Nominations for club officers positions 

of President, Vice President, and 2 members of the Board of Directors  (Due 

to term limits of Pres. Earl Evans,  My VP position,  and B .O.D. members 

Karlene Doupe and Sandy Boyd-Pierce).  There were no responses from the 

attendees.   After the meal was served ,however, John Woodhouse  

volunteered for the V.P. position and was promptly nominated and  

seconded. Don Nelson was nominated for the remaining year of John’s 

B.O.D. seat. Tom Guichard and Joann Lee were also nominated and agreed to 

serve on the board when elected.   There is still a need for nomination for 

President. Anyone out there interested submit your name to me. 

Continued page 2. 
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2. Wayne Willis 

 

6.  Timothy Alton 

 

7.  Michael Garcia, Barbara Smith 

 

8.  Duane Atwood 

 

9.  Lawrence Archangelo 

 

10. Gary Horat 

 

11. Gary Balding, Jimmy Martinez 

 

12. Duane Bender, Robert Carboni 

 

13. Jack Solarzano, Billy Hilton 

 

14.  Sam Beers 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

November Birthdays 

President 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

earlthepearl1948@hotmail. 

Com 

Vice President 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

madrigal56.comcast.net 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

njgust@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

7871 Garden Highway,  

Yuba City, CA 95991  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: 

Sandy Boyd-Pierce 

(530) 644-5930 

sboyd@boydmorgans.com 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Karlene Doupe 

(916) 606-1598 

kkdqueen@gmail.com 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

Pat O’Neal 

patoneal@711club.org 

John Woodhouse 

(916) 457-2858 

mapsliam@sbcglobal.net 

Past President 

Dave Evans 

(916) 253-3748 

Dave.d.evans@sbcglobal.net 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2016 

711 Club Officers 

VP’s message continued: 
 
If you are unable to attend the November nomination/election 
meeting, please send your proxy with someone who is attending so 
we have a quorum for the election of officers. 
 
All club members are reminded that our November meeting will be 
held at Evan’s Kitchen, On ““Monday November 14th””,  Located on 
57th Street between H & J streets in the area of the Antique Mall.   
The cost of this lunch is $20.00 per person.  Lunch, drinks, dessert, 
and tip are included.   
 
I’m off to meet with Earl Evans in El Paso, Texas. See you in  
November at Evan’s Kitchen. 
 
VP  (Richard Madrigal) 

 

16. Carlotta Farris, Stephanie Doughty, 

 Donald Savage, Jay Rogers 

 

17. Gordon Crowder 

 

18. Donald Root 

       

25. Kraig Kelley 

 

26. Gene Madison 

 

27. Dennis Hanks 

 

28. Brian  Collins 

 

29. Tennise Allen 

 

30. Michael Hammel, Colleen Fitspatrick 
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Meeting  Minutes 

 
Date: October 12, 2016 Location: SPOA Facility 550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 
 
Meeting was called to order at 12:00 p.m. by Vice President Rich Madrigal  
  
Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present and all were standing. 
 
Lunch was served at 12:10 p.m. 
 
 
The following Officers and Board Members were present: 
  
 Officers                  Board of Directors 
 
  NP President Earl Evans            NP   Sandy Boyd-Pierce 
  X  Vice President: Rich Madrigal           X John Woodhouse 
  X Treasurer: Kathy Shannon       X Karlene Doupe 
  X Secretary: Nancy Gust            NP Judy Denton 
  NP  Sgt. at Arms: Sam Gault        X Larry Jarvis  
  NP Past President: Dave Evans            X Pat O’Neal 
             
General Members Present: 38 / Guests: 4  New members:   Jerry Ballard, Jack Campbell, Vera Vaccaro, JoAnn Lee 
 
Guest Speaker:  None 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  On file and available for review 
 
Secretary’s Report: Printed in the Newsletter. 
  
Sunshine Report: Trisha Guichard Marshall and Marvin “Barney” Barnett, AKA “Barney the Baker” of RCCC passed 
away. 
 
Old Business:  None  
 
New Business: Rich informed the group of an email he received from the 14-SBRA-1 class, along with a 
signed picture of the graduating class, and 711 also received a plaque from the SAL for our sponsorship of the 
Golf Tournament in August. 
 
Don Nelson said Toy Project was doing good things and making donations to Project Ride and Make-A-Wish.  
He suggested you should visit if you have time. 
 
The Annual Holiday Party will be held at Lions Gate Hotel on Wednesday, December 7, 2016. 
 See page 4 for details. 
 
Nominations were opened for the positions of President, Vice President and two (2) Board of Director 
positions. There were no nominations/acceptances for the position of President. 
 
John Woodhouse volunteered for the position of Vice President and was promptly nominated and seconded.  
This leaves his Board of Directors position open with one year left to serve. Nominations and seconds for the 
Board of Director positions were received for: Don Nelson, Tom Guichard and Joann Lee who all agreed to 
serve when elected. Nominations will open at the November meeting for anyone who would like the position 
of President.  
 
Meeting Adjourned at 1:10 p.m.  
      
The raffle was held and the free lunches for November were won by:  Pat O’Neal, Tom Guichard and Sam 
Finley 
    
Next Meeting: Monday, November 14, 2016 at Evans Kitchen (57th St between H & J) 
 
Minutes Submitted by: Nancy Gust, Secretary 
 

  



Next Meeting -  November 14th, 2016 
 Evan’s Kitchen Banquet Room, located on 57th between H & J Streets. 

Cost $20 per person 

 

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

Tuesday, November 8rd 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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Your 711 Club Invites You to The 

 
Annual Holiday Party 

 
December 7, 2016, (1st Wednesday) 

Social Hour 6:00—7:00 p.m. 
Dinner Served at 7:00 p.m. 

 
AT THE LIONSGATE HOTEL 

3410 Westover Street, Sacramento, CA 95652 
Cost- $30 before 11/10/2016 

$35 between 11/10 and 11/23/2016 
 

Please RSVP by or before November 23rd to Kathy Shannon. Mail your check and reservation 

information to (note price increase as of 11/10): 

711 Club, P.O. Box AE, Yuba City, CA 95992 
 
Dinner will be mixed green salad w/feta cheese, toasted almonds, sun-dried cranberries, citrus 
vinaigrette, slow grilled tri-tip with mushroom demi-glace, garlic mashed potatoes, chef’s 
choice of roasted winter vegetables, fresh baked rolls/butter. Dessert will be Triple Choc 
Mousse Cake. 
 
Fresh brewed coffee, regular and decaffeinated, regular and herbal hot/iced tea. 
 
If you can, Please bring a gift for a child under the age of 12yrs.  These gifts will be donated 
to our Sheriff’s Toy Project. 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

